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BACKGROUND 
 

The petitioner is requesting approval of a Special Use for a drive-through to construct a new restaurant at 
621 Ogden Avenue. 
  
The public hearing for 22-PLC-0014 was opened on July 11th, 2022 and continued until August 1st, 2022.  
The continued meeting date, time and location was announced to the public present at the July 11th, 2022 
meeting, with no additional noticing required.   
 
Information about the petitioner, property and the original request can be found in the July 11th 2022 
packet.  Meeting minutes for the July 11th meeting are also attached to this packet.   

  
 

ANALYSIS 
 
As noted above, the Plan Commission continued consideration of the case to allow for potential changes 
to the proposal.  Specifically the Plan Commission requested that the petitioner review the potential to 
eliminate the need for the variance for the required drive-through setback.  With the original request the 
petitioner was requesting a variation from the 50 foot required drive-through setback to allow the drive-
through to be 34.2 feet from the residential lot line. 
 
The petitioner’s response to the Plan Commission’s request is provided in this packet.  
 
Drive-Through Setback 
The petitioner submitted revisions to the drive-through and site plan.  As demonstrated in the attached, the 
proposed drive-through no longer necessitates a variance from the Village Code.   The petitioner modified 
the site plan by reducing the entrance to the drive through to one lane that will transition into a side-by-
side drive through.  This, in conjunction with other improvements to the site plan, now places the 
driveway 50 feet from the residential lot line.   The petitioner has also agreed to install an 8 foot fence 
along the southern property line.  
 
The property is zoned B-3, General Services and Highway Business District. The proposed restaurant 
with a drive-through use is listed as an allowable Special Use in this district. The previously provided 
zoning regulations summary table was updated based on the revised site plan:    
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